
MESSAGES RECEIVED 
ON THE OCASSION OF THE ITTO’S SILVER ANNIVERSARY 

 
From: Carla, Boonstra, Embassy of the Netherlands in Japan 
Sent: Friday, October 25, 2011  
Remarks: Card accompanying flower bouquet  
 
Dear Mr. Ze Meka, 
 
A heartfelt congratulations to you and your staff on the 25th anniversary of your 
organisation.   
Wishing you many years of joy and happiness. 
 
Carla Boonstra 
Counselor of the Agriculture Section 
Royal Netherlands Embassy 
 
 

 
From: ITTO Regional Officer 
Sent: Friday, October 28, 2011 02:41 
 
 
Dear all friends of the ITTO HQ,  
 
Happy birthday to you for the 25 years of good work which echoes and multiply itself in the 
tropical forests of the world.   
 
ITTO ROLAC Team 
 
   
ITTO Regional Officer 
Latin America and Caribbean 
SAS Qd. 05, Bloco H, Sala 803 
Ed. da Superintendência do IBAMA 
CEP: 70070-914 
Brasília -DF - Brasil  
Tele/Fax: (+ 55-61) 3322.5087 / 3322.5814  
 
http://www.ittorolac.org  
 

 
From: Camara Forestal de Bolivia 
Sent: Thursday, October 27, 2011 9:46 PM 
Subject: Felicitación. 
 
Santa Cruz, 27 de octubre de 2011 
OF. CFB/305/2011 
  
  
  



Señor 
Emmanuel Ze Meka  
Director Ejecutivo de la ITTO 
Japón 
  
De nuestra mayor consideración: 
  
Ref.:   Felicitación. 
  
En nombre de la Cámara Forestal de Bolivia (CFB), queremos expresar nuestras 
felicitaciones a la ITTO (International Tropical Timber Organization) por la celebración de su 
25th. Aniversario de vida institucional, celebración que se llevará a cabo en el Japón el 
viernes 28 de octubre de 2011. 
  
Al reiterarle nuestras felicitaciones, hacemos propicia la oportunidad para saludarlo con toda 
cordialidad. 
  

                                               
Abg. Jorge E. Avila                                                Lic. Pablo A. Antelo Gil 
Gerente General                                                         Presidente 
  
 

 
From: "Peter Schröder"  
Sent: Friday, October 28, 2011 05:59 
To: BREULMANN Gerhard 
Subject: ITTO 25 years young 

Dear Gerhard, 
 
Usually I addressed to you and colleagues noteworthy info and facts on wood-based bio-
energy issues. Among such info recently the Bavarian experience of a joint venture: 
sustainable use of forests together with wind-energy harvested on top of them. 
 
Dr. Hwan [Ma] and Dr. Tetra [Yanuariadi] will remember the slogan from Hannover 2007 
Conference and the  subsequent regional fora : "energy grows on trees". 
Now we may expand the slogan: Energy grows on and above trees. 
 
The wisdom derived from this - on the occasion of  ITTO´s 25 th.- appears to be: 
Foresters at ITTO´s various levels  and beyond can achieve more by not only solving their 
inherited problems (a full list since 25 years...) but also exploring and using variety of given 
and future bio-energy opportunities. With this in mind I wish ITTO  full success for the 
next 25 years!! 
 
Gerhard, please accept my best regards and extend them to many colleagues, 



not forgetting: 
The ED; 
other ITTO-"old-growth" like Ishikawa-san (we already met during UNCTAD preparatory 
meetings at Geneva prior to the agreement more than 35 years ago) 
and the promissing, flowering younger staff members, you name them -. 
 
Peter 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 


